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Council Members:  Matt Benjamin, Lauren Folkerts, Rachel 
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Winer, Bob Yates 
 
 

January 10, 2023  
 
 
The Honorable Michael Bennet 
United States Senate 
261 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
 
Dear Senator Bennet: 
 
On behalf of the City of Boulder, I want to express our deepest gratitude and appreciation 
to you and your staff for submitting and ensuring that the city’s Affordable Housing 
Modular Factory Project was included in the recently enacted Consolidated 
Appropriations Act, 2023.  
 
This $506,000 Congressionally Designated Spending request will provide energy efficient 
and healthy homes for low- to moderate-income households within Boulder as well as 
workforce training for local students in the construction industry. 
 
The City of Boulder greatly appreciates you and your staff’s assistance and engagement 
throughout the Fiscal Year 2023 application process and would like to extend an invitation 
to you and your staff to tour the city as well as the Affordable Housing Modular Factory 
project location to showcase the city’s innovative work as well as other investments that 
Boulder is making within its community. 
 
Thank you again for your continued support and service. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Aaron Brockett 
Mayor 
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January 10, 2023  
 
 
The Honorable John Hickenlooper 
United States Senate 
374 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Hickenlooper: 
 
On behalf of the City of Boulder, I want to express our deepest gratitude and appreciation 
to you and your staff for submitting and ensuring that the city’s Affordable Housing 
Modular Factory Project was included in the recently enacted Consolidated 
Appropriations Act, 2023.  
 
This $506,000 Congressionally Designated Spending request will provide energy efficient 
and healthy homes for low- to moderate-income households within Boulder as well as 
workforce training for local students in the construction industry. 
 
The City of Boulder greatly appreciates you and your staff’s assistance and engagement 
throughout the Fiscal Year 2023 application process and would like to extend an invitation 
to you and your staff to tour the city as well as the Affordable Housing Modular Factory 
project location to showcase the city’s innovative work as well as other investments that 
Boulder is making within its community. 
 
Thank you again for your continued support and service. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Aaron Brockett 
Mayor 


